Policy 3-18

CHILD & FAMILY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMS
Head Lice/Nits Policy

All Head Start classrooms do routine healthy head checks on all children. Head checks may also be done if staff observes a child frequently scratching their scalp or if the child complains of itchiness.

Head checks will be conducted on each child in a comfortable and discreet manner. Teachers will wash their hands or discard their gloves after each head check.

Classrooms will be maintained to prevent spread of head lice. Blankets and dress up clothes will be washed and dried weekly.

Floors will be vacuumed daily.

After an outbreak of head lice any possibly infected cots, dress up clothes, carpets, pillows, blankets, bike helmets, rest mats, etc. will be cleaned immediately. Items that cannot be cleaned traditionally (i.e. stuffed animals) will be sealed in plastic bags for 30 days.
Head lice education will be worked into lesson plans for Head Start children at least once at the beginning of each program year.

As a certified preschool facility, Head Start complies with the state requirements for the exclusion of children with communicable conditions. Head lice/nits falls into this category.

A child with live head lice and/or excessive nits will be excluded. Parents/guardians will be contacted and expected to pick up their child right away. The exclusion form (3-18a) will be attached to a head lice hand out and given to the parent/guardian upon arrival for the first invasion of head lice.
Children with live head lice/excessive nits will be excluded from class until they have received treatment and no evidence of lice or nits can be found in their hair. Children can be readmitted by the Center Manager or the child’s teacher, after form 3-18a is signed by the parent and a staff person completes a healthy head check. Form 3-18a will be filed in the child’s health file.

Families with ongoing head lice/nits exclusions will be referred to health care provider for support, education and assistance. The health professional must sign form 3-18a for documentation that the family has received support and can be readmitted into school. The signed suspension form must be returned to the child’s classroom staff and staff will complete a healthy head check to cancel the exclusion. Staff may enter into partnership with other agencies to resolve head lice/nit problem. If families are unable to resolve the head lice/nit problem and siblings attend other schools or childhood care and education program, Head Start will exchange directory information with the school or program with parent permission.  This will allow each program/school to offer supportive services and begin head checks in an effort to assist the family to solve the problem.

All Head Start families will be offered information about this head lice/nits policy and receive general information on head lice/nits and how to treat them. This policy will be shared with all families in the orientation/enrollment packet.
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